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Nash Village Newsletter  
February 2020 
 

All Saints’ Church 
 

The services for February and March 2020 are given below.   
More information about Nash church is given on the Nash Village website on the 

“Church” tab:  http://nashvillage.org 
 

 
 

 
This year’s Deanery Lent Evensongs will all be led by members of the Licensed 
Lay Ministry team with exception of the Confirmation on Sunday 5

th
 April.  

All services are at 6pm and everyone is most welcome. 
 
Sunday 1

st
 March – Radclive 

Sunday 8
th
 March – Adstock 

Sunday 15
th
 March - Thornborough  

Sunday 22
nd

 March – Water Stratford 
Sunday 29

th
 March – Lillingstone Lovell 

Sunday 5
th
 April with confirmation – Padbury 

 
 
Ash Wednesday:   Following the Ash Wednesday Holy Communion service 
on 26 February, there will be a soup lunch in Nash Village Hall (at approximately 
1.15pm).  Donations in respect of the cost of the lunch (after expenses) will be 
given to charity. 
 

Sunday   2 February Holy Communion 10.00am 

Sunday   9 February Matins 10.00am 

Sunday 16 February Holy Communion 10.00am 

Sunday 23 February Church4All 10.00am 

Wednesday 26 February Ash Wednesday 

Holy Communion 

Soup lunch 

12 noon 

  
1.15pm 

Sunday   1 March Holy Communion 10.00am 

Sunday   8 March Matins 10.00am 

Sunday 15 March Holy Communion 10.00am 

Sunday 22 March Mothering Sunday 
Church4All 

10.00am 

Sunday 29 March Benefice Holy 
Communion 

11.00 am 

Beachampton 

http://nashvillage.org
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Christmas Collections. Thank you to everyone who was so generous over 
the Christmas period. Nash Church raised just over £900 for charity. The 
combination of carol singing round the village and the custom of giving away the 
collections at the Christmas services has raised this amazing sum. The donations 
have been made as follows. 
 Willen Hospice: £364.89 
 Save the Children: £144.82 
 Helen & Douglas House: £144.82 
 Crisis: £248.56 
 

New Rector: All Saints’ Nash is forming part of a new Benefice - the Blackthorn 
Chase Benefice - with Beachampton, Thornborough, Thornton and Whaddon. 
The first advertisement for the position of Rector (Designate) was unsuccessful, 
so the post is now being re-advertised. 
 
Coffee Morning: About 40 people attended our successful coffee morning 
in Nash Village Hall on 23 November which raised over £260 to support the work 
of Dr Shirley Heywood with the International Nepal Fellowship in Surkhet in 
Nepal. This is in addition to the £200 we raised in June. 
 

Weekday Lunch 
Friday 7 February 2020 
Nash Village Hall 1pm 
This two-course lunch is a popular social occasion for those who are in the 
village during the day on a weekday.  It is organised by members of All Saints’ 
Church on a non-profit making basis. 
Tickets (£5 for adults and £2 for children) are available Vicky Southby and 
Margaret Hedges 
Tickets will not be sold at the door so do book in advance – letting us know if 
you’re vegetarian or have other special dietary requirements.  
 
Knit and Natta group 
The next dates for the above group are as follows: 
18

th
 February and 17

th
 March. 2.30-5pm. 

Everyone is welcome to join us for a cuppa and a chat  whether you knit or not. 
Vicky 

  
Fairtrade Fortnight : 24

th
 February – 8

th
 March. 

I will be holding another afternoon to raise funds and awareness for Fairtrade at 
Lomagundi, High Street on the 4

th
 March  from 2.30pm – 5pm. 

Tea and cake will be available plus some Fairtrade goods to buy. 
Come and enjoy while making a contribution to Fairtrade. 
Cake contributions always welcome. 
Vicky 
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The views expressed by contributors to this newsletter are not 
necessarily those of the Editor or Nash PCC.  Inclusion of an 

advertisement does not constitute any recommendation or 
endorsement of the organisations concerned. 

From the Editor 

Welcome to the February edition of the Nash  

Newsletter. Items for the April edition should be  

sent to me by email: marchcottage@hotmail.co.uk 

The closing date is Friday 27 March 2020 
Clare Bourne 

Buckingham Food Bank   
Thanks to everyone who has donated to the Food Bank.   

There is always a current list of produce needed on your notice board in the 
porch. 

Many thanks   
Beverley Stockill and Anne Mercer 
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Nash Neighbourhood Plan 
 
 
The NP Committee were pleased to tell the Nash Parish Council, at its meeting on 9th 
January 2020, that AVDC planning officers had requested a face to face meeting to 
discuss our NP in detail, in early December, which two members of the NP Committee 
had attended.  
 
The AVDC officers suggested changes to the boundaries on land adjacent to Wood 
End Lane and land adjacent to the Stratford Road. In their view, the needs of the 
village could be met without the inclusion of these areas. Their problem with these 
areas was that they had been explicitly excluded from future development and 
although Nash PC is free to include them if they want, AVDC would be unable to 
support the Nash NP if they were included. It was not something they had any choice 
over. It was clear that AVDC had spent some time going through our plan and the 
maps and documents provided and were otherwise happy with it. They were keen to 
stress both that they wanted to support us and if the plan is adopted they, AVDC, will 
very much see it as "their plan" too, with it being used to judge planning applications 
within the parish and seen as a core document for judging all planning applications. 
 
Furthermore, Nash was also asked to cross reference the Nash Neighbourhood Plan 
with the newest version of the VALP  (Vale of Aylesbury Local Plan) which was 
expected to be approved and in place before any Nash referendum. This would be very 
useful for Nash as AVDC's VALP is extremely comprehensive, has been externally 
reviewed, and has sections which define all of our requirements in far greater detail 
and in the unambiguous language of planning.  
 
Finally they had some interesting suggestions on the benefits to Nash of defining 
"Green Spaces" within Nash, which we have taken back to the Nash PC . We are 
having follow on discussions with AVDC to see if doing so would add value to both 
Nash itself and the NP. 
 
As we are all aware, AVDC is currently in the process of being superseded by the new 
unitary authority. This will not harm our NP but they have lost staff in planning, are 
finding it hard to hire new staff and are unexpectedly snowed under with work to 
complete the VALP. Consequently things are taking longer to turn around. But this is 
only adding a matter of days here and there and, once changes have been agreed 
between AVDC and the Nash Parish Council, all should proceed to the next stage, 
soon. 
 
 
Des HICKEY, Chairman, Nash NP Committee 
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Nash Parish Council 
 
 
The precept for the financial year 2020/21 was approved at the Nash Parish Council 
(NPC) meeting on 9 January 2020. The 2020/21 precept is £16,480, which is an 
increase of 19.9% on the precept for the current financial year. The increase reflects 
NPC’s need to: 

(a) continue to meet its financial responsibilities in the context of rising costs  
(b) maintain healthy reserve(s) which requires recouping the money already spent 

and funding committed to opposing the Nash Park appeal. 

NPC put in place an Ear Marked Reserve policy and appointed a finance sub-
committee to take a more strategic approach to its assets; the level of maintenance 
required and where appropriate a replacement plan. 
 
At its January meeting NPC also appointed a working group to make recommendations 
for village enhancements funded by S106 monies (new houses bonus). The provisional 
list includes: a major project to restore and overcome the village pond problems; 
purchasing outdoor adult gym equipment; erection of ‘bandstand’ type structure on the 
recreation ground; planting mature trees on the junction of the Little Horwood Road 
and Great Horwood Road. The possibility of a new piece of equipment for the 
playground and more rubber playground surface to replace the current woodchip has 
also been discussed informally. 
 
Also worthy of note, is NPC’s decision to respond to the consultation on Strengthening 
Police Powers to Tackle Unauthorised Encampments. The consultation is open to 
individuals – here is the link: 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/
attachment_data/file/844954/Unauthorised_Encampments_-_consultation_paper.pdf 
 
This is a historic year with the establishment on 1 April of the new unitary authority – 
Buckinghamshire Council. The new entity will replace the current County Council and 
four District Councils. It will be responsible for providing all major services across the 
County. The stated aims include reducing confusion for residents, removing duplication 
and bringing all local services together. During the ongoing planning phase, the 
importance of the local provision of information, advice and support for residents has 
been a prevailing theme. The introduction of 17 new ‘Council Access Points’ has 
recently been confirmed. The nearest of these for Nash will be in Buckingham and 
Winslow. Elections to Buckinghamshire Council, and the County’s town and parish 
councils, are scheduled to take place on Thursday 7 May 2020. For more detailed 
information and to keep up to date with the latest news about the new unitary authority 
visit: https://shadow.buckinghamshire.gov.uk/. 
 
With my very best wishes to all for 2020. 

 

 

Alison Robinson 
Clerk to Nash Parish Council 

E: nashparishclerk@gmail.com  
 
 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/844954/Unauthorised_Encampments_-_consultation_paper.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/844954/Unauthorised_Encampments_-_consultation_paper.pdf
https://shadow.buckinghamshire.gov.uk/
mailto:nashparishclerk@gmail.com
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Hitler - Nash's part in his downfall 
 

Later this spring many parts of the UK will be holding celebrations of the 75th 
anniversary of the end of the second world war in 1945. Nash has been more involved 
in this country's wars than we might imagine. Boudicca very likely marched by here, up 
the A5 on her way to meet her doom to Rome's legions, not far north. She was (un)
lucky to get through the A5 before Milton Keynes Council managed to block some 
section of it off. 
 
In the Civil War, Buckingham was a solid outpost of the King, protecting his 
headquarters in Oxford, whereas Newport Pagnell was a major base for Parliament, 
with Cromwell's own son based there. The area around Nash and Whaddon was 
described as "disputed territory" so we can only guess at what that implied for our now 
quiet streets, given the reputation of civil wars. Remember, there are still houses in the 
village which date from before the 1640s so our streets are a witness to nation-defining 
events. 
 
The arrival of the 20th century was again to bring the impact of war to Nash. The 
importance of Bletchley is world renowned for its role in breaking enemy codes in the 
Second World War. It was chosen because it was half way between the universities 
and in easy reach of London. Less well known is the role that Nash and, especially, 
Whaddon, played in the same period, as Whaddon Hall served as headquarters of 
Section VIII (Communications) of MI6. The "Station X" wireless interception function 
was transferred here from Bletchley Park in February 1940. Whaddon and surrounding 
villages served in various super secret and vital roles, including the sending of ULTRA 
intelligence (material classified above Top Secret) from Bletchley Park to senior 
officers in the field be they in the desert, on warships at sea or the jungles of east Asia. 
  
Whaddon Hall was responsible for the training of all Ultra radio operators working for 
UK forces everywhere in the world. All the equipment they used was built on site. 
Everything to do with secret communications during the war came from our small area 
of North Bucks with troops based in every village. Nash was no bystander in this. In the 
village are the remains of a radio mast which was manned 24 hours a day for the entire 
war to send and receive secret communications with Scandinavia, especially with 
agents and resistance forces in occupied Norway and Denmark, with some 
communications with France and as far as Yugoslavia. Nash was unusual in that its 
power was provided by batteries to ensure a smoother electricity supply, free of noise, 
so it could listen deeper into occupied territory. Though the radio listening station has 
gone, we believe that the battery building still exists. It is said that Nash and Whaddon 
are the last high ground until you reach Stockholm; an ideal site. We can be proud of 
the small but vital role Nash played in the fight for freedom during those dark years. 
 
Many of the hilltops around here. from Calverton to Lenbrough's "Signal Hill" were 
festooned with aerials, some operational until quite recently. If you go to the back of the 
Church in Whaddon, looking towards Nash,  you can clearly see the concrete 
foundations of its aerials and radio offices. Do any of you  remember anything about 
their locations and operations, especially the one in Nash? This could be personal 
experience or shared reminiscences from previous residents. Please contact the editor 
as it would be great to gather this information, in such an important anniversary year, 
lest it be lost to future generations. 
 
Des Hickey 
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Paula Ayers, Development Manager of Age UK Milton Keynes 
receiving £150.00 from John Chaplin.  

The money was generously donated by the Nash residents who 
attended the Quiz Night on the 18th January.  

These very popular quizzes, organised by Phil Doran, always donate 
to a different charity at each quiz.  

We eagerly look forward to the next event.  

 

GRACE BARDIN 
GARMENTS ALTERATIONS & RESTYLING 

 
With over 25 years’ experience in fashion I offer friendly and reliable service in all 
aspects of garments alterations and restyling. 
My expertise and high quality workmanship is based on an in-depth 
knowledge of the structure and manufacture of both ladies and 
menswear, including wedding attire. 
My comprehensive service for ladies and gentlemen includes:  
Suits & Coats (both Ladies and Gentlemen) 
 
I specialize in the alterations or restyling of “Occasion Wear” 
and Men’s Dress-Wear: 
Cocktail and Evening Gowns: Bridal Wear including Couture Wedding 
Gowns, Bridesmaids, Flower Girls and Page-Boy Outfits, Groom Wear   
as well as the Mother and Father of the Bride & Groom 
Cravats & Waistcoats for Wedding and Special events 
 
I am located in the Stony Stratford area and would welcome the 
opportunity to discuss your requirements. 

 
Please contact Grace on: Phone: 01908 567 326 or 

Mobile: 0747 9280 400 
Email: grace-bardin@hotmail.co.uk  
Website: www.gracebardin.co.uk 

mailto:grace-bardin@hotmail.co.uk
http://www.gracebardin.co.uk/
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Nash Websites 
The Parish Council’s website can be found at  

www.nash-bucks-pc.gov.uk 

The Nash village website can be found at  
www.nashvillage.org 

 

Would you be interested in receiving the newsletter by email? 
Please send an email with “Newsletter” in the subject line to 

marchcottage@hotmail.co.uk 
 

You can unsubscribe at any time by contacting the editor, Clare Bourne:  
marchcottage@hotmail.co.uk 07976690325 

Newsletter Advertising Rates: 
 

Full page: £15 per issue, or £80 for six issues 
(i.e. a full year) 

Half page: £7 per issue or £40 for six issues 
(i.e. a full year) 

Small Ad:  £4 per issue or £21 for six issues 
(i.e. a full year) 

Please contact Margaret Hedges   
if you are interested 

 
Refuse Collections 

www.aylesburyvaledc.gov.uk/find-your-bin-day 
 

Food waste:  Every Tuesday 
 
General waste:  Tuesdays 11 & 25 February, 10 & 24 March 
 
Recycling:   Tuesdays 4 & 18 February, 3, 17 & 31 March 
 
Garden waste:  If you are subscribed to the garden waste service, collection  
    dates are available online following the link above 

 
If AVDC misses a collection, then report this within 48 hours either by phone to 

AVDC (01296 585858) or via their website.  

http://www.nashvillage.org
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 Peter Weatherhead 
Gardening & Property Maintenance 

 
01908 867131 
07802 623499 

1 The Green, Nash.  
 

General building and house maintenance. 
 

Gardening, hedge trimming, grass cutting, patios, 
ponds, decking, fencing, landscaping etc. 

 
Experienced contractor, reliable with attention to 

detail. 
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01296 715786 | 07483336440 | wdcbenquiries@btconnect.com | www.winslowbus.com 

ALL are welcome on the Community Bus! 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:wdcbenquiries@btconnect.com
http://www.winslowbus.com
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Nash Village Hall Social Events 
February and March 2020  

Upcoming Events  
 
February 2020 
Saturday, 1st February 6.30pm to 10.30pm 
Nash PUMP – Pop Up Micro Pub, popular monthly event  
Friday, 14th February, 10am to 4pm 
Nash Community Valentine’s Café – drinks (now licensed) and cakes, light lunches, co-
working space - we are collecting for the food bank in Buckingham  
Friday 14th February 
Cinema Club Valentine’s Double Bill - starting from 6pm, arrival from 5.30pm 
Contact and book at infoatnashvillagehall@gmail.com to find out what the films are and look 
out for an email 
Saturday, 29th February  
Leap Year’s Day Winter BBQ 
Popular Winter BBQ event - great grub, bar with beer and warm cocktails and fire pits, blankets 
and cosy hygge atmosphere 
Contact infoatnashvillagehall@gmail.com to register your interest and for planning purposes  
 
March 2020 
Wednesday, 4th - 12pm - 2pm 
Midweek soup lunch kitchen - come and enjoy a hot bowl of soup and a chat with your friends 
and neighbours at the hall - please contact Ruth Meardon for planning purposes should you 
wish to attend  
Saturday, 7th 6.30pm to 10.30pm 
Nash PUMP – Pop Up Micro Pub, popular monthly event  
Friday, 13th - Cinema Club from 7pm on 
This will be a popular sing-a-long film (with dress up!)  
Please contact infoatnashvillagehall@gmail.com for more information on the film, tickets and to 
book. This event will include a ploughman’s supper 
Friday 20th, 10am to 4pm 
Nash Community Café – drinks (now licensed) and cakes, light lunches  
*all dates can be subject to change 

 
Events over December & January raised the following  

sums for the upkeep of the village hall 
 
December 
PUMP - £87.69 Thank you to Clare & Dan Bourne 
Santa’s Grotto - £38 Thank you to Santa and the Elves  
Cinema Club - £43 Thank you to John Chaplin and the cinema team 
Cafe - £340.85 Thank you to Jo and Lara Jones 
January 
Cinema Club - £30 Thank you to John Chaplin & the cinema team 
Saturday Cafe - £208.50 Thank you to Sue Hayward 
Quiz - £437.32, with a £150 charity donation to Age Concern - Thank you to Phil Doran 
Soup Shop - £56 Thank you to Ruth Meardon & Gi Sierant  
 
All funds raised go to the upkeep of the village hall - thank you to everyone volunteering at and 
attending these events. 
To make you aware of any of these events we advertise them here, on our Facebook page 
‘Nash Village Groups’, Nash Alert and a mailing group. We have considered setting up a 
WhatsApp group for anyone who would prefer notification via such a group. Please let us know 
on infoatnashvillagehall@gmail.com should you wish to join a WhatsApp group or be put on 
the mailing list.  
Thank you. 

mailto:infoatnashvillagehall@gmail.com
mailto:infoatnashvillagehall@gmail.com
mailto:infoatnashvillagehall@gmail.com
mailto:infoatnashvillagehall@gmail.com

